
September 2013 Meeting Minutes 

 

The September meeting was called to order by President Bryan Reightley at 6:33 

PM.  Bryan announced the club officers: 

• President - Bryan Reightley 

• Vice President – Brian Richardson – absent 

• Secretary – Tim Shegrud 

• Treasurer – Ron Swift 

• Safety Officer – Vince Bell 

• Field Manager - Jay Bell 

• Newsletter Editor – Ron Swift    

• Webmaster – Ron Rueter 

Visitors and New Members – no visitors or new members attended this month 

Officer’s Reports 

Secretary – Bryan solicited edits and corrections for the August minutes. None 

were offered.  A motion was offered to accept the minutes.  This 

was seconded and accepted unanimously. 

Our membership remains at 32 members. 

Vice President – Brian Richardson was unable to join us, so Bryan R. provided 

the following:  At the beginning of next year we will have our 

Freeze-In. 

Treasurer – Ron gave a brief accounting of the status of the clubs account.  We 

are doing well and have enough to finish out the year and get 

started with a new field. 

Safety Officer - Vince Bell has disallowed any hobby knifes for the entire 

club after cut finger with an X-acto knife ;-) 

Field Manager – Jay bell announced that the layer of 5/8th minus will be 

spread on Sept 14.  Please be sure to bring shovels and rakes. 



Newsletter Editor - Ron Swift has hardcopies of the newsletter if anybody 

needs or wants one.  Please submit your photos to be 

published in the newsletter.   

Webmaster – Ron Rueter is keeping the website fresh and interesting. 

Announcements 

Our October meeting will be at Alfy’s on Oct 8th at 6:30 PM. 

Old Business 

The tractor door has been repaired. 

Search for a new Field 

The potential new flying field that Dick Broderson had informed us about 

has fallen through. 

Ron Rueter and Bryan Reightley found what seemed to be a promising 

prospect but in the end Bryan was told that the land owner had 

disapproved of the idea.  Let all keep our ears and eyes open for any 

potential new flying fields 

We may face a locked gate at Fern Bluff road on Friday and Saturday 

September 13th and 14th.  Arlene is expecting some volunteers to be on 

site to help with maintenance. 

Don’t forget, officer elections are soon upon us.  Bryan has served a full 

three years and, according to the bylaws, must step down.  He will not be 

allowed to hold any office for a year.  Please be thinking about whom you 

would like to nominate and consider running for an office. 

New Business 

Bryan ask whether we wanted to have a Rebuilder's contest once again this 

year.  He got a positive response so bring your repaired planes to the meeting on 

Oct 8th. 



Bryan also proposed a paper airplane contest for the November meeting. 

Program 

There was no program this month. 

The meeting officially adjourned at 7:37 PM.  The next meeting is Tuesday, Oct 

8th, 2013, at our Alfy’s at 6:30 P.M.   

Respectfully submitted by Tim Shegrud, Secretary. 

 


